THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

December 11, 2019

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL

Thomas H. Armstrong, Esquire General Counsel U.S. Government Accountability Office 441 G Street, N.W. Washington, DC 20548

Re: Letter to the Executive Office of the President re Ukraine Security Assistance

Dear Mr. Armstrong:

I am responding to your letter to Acting Chief of Staff Mick Mulvaney and Counsel to the President Pat Cipollone, dated December 10, 2019. In your letters of November 25 and December 10, 2019, you seek factual information and legal views from the Executive Office of the President regarding Ukraine Security Assistance. We are considering our response and will provide it by December 20, 2019.

Please contact me if you require additional information or further discussion.

Sincerely,

Brian D. Miller

Senior Associate Counsel to the President